

May 8, 2020

Dear Patients, Families and Community:

As part of our ongoing efforts to remain connected with you, I wanted to provide you with the most up-to-date information on behalf of Radford Health & Rehab Center.

#### COVID-19

As of the date of this letter, we have no patients or employees that have tested positive for COVID-19. We are very pleased to be able to share this reassuring news with you.

# Mitigation

As previously reported, we have implemented our infection prevention and control policies and procedures, as this is key to preventing COVID-19 and other common viruses. We have a trained infection control preventionist who is taking the lead to ensure all infection prevention education has been conducted and that all screening measures continue to be active for patients and staff members. It is critical that we follow direction from federal and state governmental agencies, including CDC, CMS and VDH, who are providing oversight and resources to prevent and reduce the spread of COVID-19.

# **Testing**

While we await further guidance from the VDH and local health department on testing all nursing home residents in our area, we continue to carefully monitor all patients in accordance with existing guidance. We are working with the local health department to appropriately test all patients and employees who are symptomatic for COVID-19.

#### **PPE**

We are continuing "universal" use of face masks in the center as we have done for several weeks now. We have received additional PPE supplies from our regional health care coalition, and in some cases FEMA, to augment our own internal supply, and we receive weekly shipments of PPE through our vendor partners. We have a sufficient supply of N95 masks and are maximizing the use of our current supply in accordance with CDC guidelines.

#### **Visitation**

We acknowledge that video calls with your loved one and phone updates are no substitute for in-person visits. We are working to make the Mother's Day holiday special for residents with a variety of activities. You should have received separate communications surrounding this special day. If you wish to drop something by the center for your loved one, you are welcome to do so by delivering the items to the front entrance and calling ahead to let us know. Once you have returned to your car, we will collect the items as extra precaution for both your safety and the safety of our staff. We will be posting pictures on our Facebook page documenting any special activities so

that you can feel some sense of peace. We appreciate and recognize all moms, including our employees, patients and families and wish you a wonderful day.

#### Communication

We will continue to provide you with a minimum of weekly updates on our website to keep you informed and to help give you peace of mind. We encourage you to check our website frequently at www.radford-rehab.com. We will also be providing more brief updates from time-to-time through texting and email notification. If you have not already provided us with your current email address and cell phone number, please call the social services department to provide this information as soon as possible.

#### Thank You

We continue to receive many expressions of gratitude and support from the local community during these challenging times. Knowing that our community stands behind us serves as a source of inspiration to continue our work as frontline healthcare workers.

As always, please feel free to reach out to me directly with concerns or questions.

Sincerely,

Kemet Scott, LNHA

Administrator

# FOR HEALTHCARE FACILITY PATIENTS AND VISITORS

# Information sheet about COVID-19

# 5 Things to Know

#### What is COVID-19?

COVID-19 is a disease caused by a new coronavirus, which has not been previously identified in humans. Coronaviruses are a large family of viruses found in both animals and humans.

# What are the symptoms of COVID-19?

In most cases, COVID-19 causes mild symptoms including a runny nose, sore throat, cough and fever. It can be more severe for some people and can lead to pneumonia or breathing difficulties. In some cases, infection can lead to death.

# How does COVID-19 spread?

COVID-19 appears to spread most easily through close contact with an infected person. When someone who has COVID-19 coughs or sneezes, small droplets are released and, if you are too close, you can breathe in the virus.

#### Who is most at risk?

We still need to learn more about how COVID-19 affects people. Older people, and people with other medical conditions, such as diabetes and heart disease, appear to be more at risk of developing severe disease.

#### What is the treatment for COVID-19?

There is no currently available treatment or vaccine for COVID-19. However, many of the symptoms can be treated.

# 5 Things to Do

#### Wash your hands frequently.

Wash your hands with soap and water or, if your hands are not visibly dirty, use an alcohol-based hand rub. This will remove the virus if it is on your hands.

# Cover your mouth and nose with a flexed elbow or tissue when coughing and sneezing.

Throw away the used tissue immediately and wash your hands with soap and water or use an alcohol-based hand rub. This way you protect others from any virus released through coughs and sneezes.

# If possible, keep a distance of 1-metre between yourself and someone who is coughing, sneezing or has a fever.

COVID-19 appears to spread most easily through close contact with an infected person.

#### Avoid touching your eyes, nose and mouth

Hands touch many surfaces which can be contaminated with the virus. If you touch your eyes, nose or mouth with your unclean hands, you can transfer the virus from the surface to yourself.

If you have fever, cough AND difficulty breathing, seek medical care. Phone ahead and inform the health center when you will visit.

Always follow the guidance of your health care professional or national health advisories.









